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Last Monday morning, following a week of sub-freezing temperatures, we awoke to a coating of snow and sleet, 
cancelled schools, and icy roads. By Tuesday morning it was all gone and the thermometer registered in the 
50s.  A person passing my study said, ñI wish the weather around here would make up its mind. It is one thing 
today and tomorrow another.  What a difference a day makesò!!    
 
The Epistle for the First Sunday in Lent has a similar tenor.  St. Paul describes our lives as Christians as a se-
ries of tensions and ironies.  ñAs deceivers, and yet true; as unknown, and yet well known; as dying, and, behold 
we liveéas poor, yet making many rich; as having nothing, and yet possessing all things.ò  The pathway 
through Lent to Easter for all of us will likely be marked by a series of tensions between struggling with our hu-
man condition on the one hand, and looking forward with hope to healing, restoration, and wholeness on the 
other.   
 
Lent starts by reminding us not to be deceived about our true natureðñRemember you are dust and to dust you 
shall returnò.  We are mortal and in spite of our attempts to ignore that, it is reality.  We grapple with being as 
loving as we would like to be when situations stress us; we attempt to present a face to the world that is more 
confident than we really feel; we battle with secret enemies we call sin(s) knowing that more often than not they 
will return to threaten us again; and the great shadow of death is ever present in the background.  What a so-
bering journey Lent calls us to walk.  
 
But the call to travel through Lent has a purpose.  It is not the end itself, but points us to the other side of the 
tension in the Christian Faith.  It links us to the suffering and resurrection of Christ.  On the cross Jesus takes on 
the suffering and defeat humanity experiences.  He holds our mortality and takes it on in love.  Make sure you 
get that last part.  He takes all we face on himself in love.  His love is more potent than deceit, failure, hurt, and 
death.  His love does not mean we will face none of those realities; it means ultimately we will not face them 
alone, nor will they be the defining word about our destiny.   
 
Lent invites us to see life maturely and with open eyes.  It invites us to walk, as we are, with Christ.  And it in-
vites us to see all of this from the end of the journey which is Easter.  For the resurrection tells us how much 
God loves us.  He is not willing to let deception, poverty of soul, evil, or death claim what is His.  Lent offers us 
the opportunity to come face to face with true life and hope.   



Shrove Tuesday at Saint Johnôs 

by Alice Burkholder 

 

Recently our congregation welcomed 

back Grace Smith to be our organist 

(she played for us from 2008-2012).  Pat 

King has taken on the role of conducting 

which includes picking out the anthems 

to be sung by our choir. Before each 

practice Sunday morning we are given 

vocal warm-ups that teach techniques, 

etc. On the first Sunday of each month, 

we have placed a copy of the sung 

Lord's Prayer in the bulletin.  This is a 

beautiful arrangement by Rimsky-

Korsakov. 

 Pat, Grace and the choir members 

have been practicing numerous an-

thems for the month of Feb. and March. 

Among them, "Wondrous Love", a famil-

iar American folk hymn, a very stirring 

anthem," Via Dolorosa," relating Christ's 

walk down the "Way of Suffering" all the 

way to Calvary; it is to be sung Passion 

Sunday.  Also, "In Remembrance of Me" 

to be sung on Maundy Thurs, culminat-

ing in the well-known Easter anthem 

"Lift High the Cross" with organ/trumpet 

accompaniment and the congregation 

joining in on the refrains. 

We would love to hear the congregation 

sing along with us if they choose. If any-

one is interested in joining our choir, this 

is an invitation to contact us. We would 

love to have you! 

The word "shrove" is a form of the English 

word "shrive" which means to obtsain absolu-

tion for one's sins by way of confession and 

doing penance.  Thus Shrove Tuesday gets its 

name from the custom for Christians to be 

"shriven" before the start of Lent -- the last 

day of "shrovetide" somewhat analogous to the 

"carnival" times in Latin European countries.  

 

Pancakes are associated with the day preceding 

Lent because they were a way to use up rich 

foods such as eggs, milk, and sugar, before the 

fasting season of the 40 days of Lent. The li-

turgical  fasting emphasized eating plainer food 

and refraining from food that would give pleas-

ure: in many cultures, this means no meat, dairy 

products, or eggs.    
 

In Canada, Australia, the United Kingdom and 

Ireland the day is also known as "Pancake Day" 

as it is a common custom to eat  pancakes as a 

meal. 

Some of the St. Johnõs family met on Feb. 9 to 

enjoy the caloric carbohydrate creations of Fr. 

Mark, Bill Wall and Eddie Crissman  

Mardi Gras decor was provided by Sally Wilson. 

A good time was had by all!  

 

 

Choir News by Ann van Buren 



Welcome New Members!  

On Sunday, December 6, 2015  St. Johnõs Anglican Church 

 celebrated the addition of new family members!  

Nichole and Kevin Isley 

        Janet , John and Quint Barclay 

Bill and Patrice Chaney 

Roger Rollman 

John Godfrey 

Grace and Steve Smith 

 

Getting to Know You-  The Isley Family 

It all began in Tennessee in 2005 when we met on an Internet dating website. We married in 2007. With 

Nichole the typical city girl from Kalamazoo, Michigan and Kevin the classic country boy from the outskirts 

of Burlington, North Carolina, we couldn't be more different.  But God knew what He was doing when He 

put us together.    

We expanded our family through adoption when we adopted Jacob from S. Korea in 2012. Soon after that, 

we started our next adoption from China. We have been in that process ever since, waiting to bring Oliver 

home. Nichole plans to travel in a few months as we are in the final stages.  For those interested in learning 

more about adoption we recommend Russell D. Moore's book Adopted for Life. 

We moved to the Burlington area last July and couldn't be happier to be closer to home and family. We are 

thrilled for Jacob and Oliver to grow up close to cousins and grandparents. 

In the years we lived in Tennessee and Texas, we searched hard for a reformed church grounded in the his-

torical Church.  After moving back, we went through the familiar process of finding a church home. We 

have truly been blessed to find St. John's and welcomed so warmly. We are delighted to be a part of St. 

John's Anglican Church.  We pray we will continue to grow stronger in the Faith with all of you and to serve 

God and our fellow man faithfully. 

The move to NC was bittersweet because of Kevin's father's diagnoses and we want to especially thank you 

for all your prayers and empathy.   



 

 

Personal Prayer is one of the essential hallmarks of Anglican worship, but many have questions about 

whether or not they do it properly.  Some thoughts you might consider the next time you take a moment 

to offer your prayers to God, the Fatheré.. 

 

¶To be pleasing to God, prayer needs to reflect a willingness to submit to His will, not request that He 

submit to our will and desires.  This does not mean that we donôt ask for the things we 

want and need, but as we do, we need to put ourselves in His hands to resolve the issues 

we face, and acknowledge that He knows better than we how to deal with them. 

 

¶Prayer should always include the following, as summarized by the acronym ACTS ï as 

in the Book of Acts:  Adoration, Confession, Thanksgiving, and Supplication.  All four 

donôt need to be present in every prayer, but every session of personal prayer should in-

clude generous amounts of each. 

 

Personal Prayer is not always easy or convenient, but the rewards are priceless! 

 

During one of our Wednesday evening classes with Fr. Mark, he mentioned the  word 
"formation".  His use of the word was in context to our Spirit, the gift humanity received from 
God.  This word is especially suitable for us during Lent, when we attempt to make a life 
change by promising ourselves and God to do something we think may help "form" or shape 
our spiritual life. Hopefully, this process of change actually forms our spirituality in the direc-
tion our God desires, which is the path that Jesus showed us with his life and death.  

Do you remember how St. Paul writes in the Epistle to the Corinthians about the "diversity of 

gifts, but the same Spirit"? Maybe this means our different gifts drive us to see the path dif-

ferently.  Maybe no two paths are the same except for a beginning and the ending.  What an 

interesting subject for reflection. 

For me, acknowledgement of a path came first.  Coming to understand there was more to 

the spiritual life than what the present moment contained was very important.  The practice 

of discernment brought reflection and questions that only Clergy can answer.  This was the 

start of formation, for me.  

A second aspect of my continuing formation is to enable God's Spirit to have a clear path to 

me.  One way that path is enabled is by prayer.  Not just the occasional prayer we say be-

fore meals or on Sunday, which are important, but beginning and ending each day with pray-

er.  In my case Morning and Evening Prayer helps me become aware of God's presence 

throughout the day.  I would invite everyone to explore the possibilities these two Orders can 

bring to your spiritual life.  

 

òChristian Formationó 

 by Bill Wall  

 

Personal Prayer in the Anglican Community by Fr. Sam Steere 



 

 

 

From the Kitchen of 

Sue Joslyn  

 

Queen Charlotte Fluff  

(This has been a favorite traditional Easter luncheon side dish at the Joslyn house for thirty years.) 

Ingredients: 

1 3-oz package orange gelatin              

1     8-oz can undrained crushed pineapple  

1     8-oz. carton sour cream                            

1 8-oz carton Cool Whip                                          

2 Small cans Mandarin oranges 

1     cup miniature  marshmallows 

                                                                  

Mix first 4 ingredients.  Stir in drained Mandarin oranges. Fold 
in marshmallows. Refrigerate.  Serves 6.  

 

Just For Laughs  


